
 

MEMORANDUM 

CC-25-147 

 
Ordinance 25-42, An Ordinance of the City Council of Homer, Alaska Amending the FY25 Capital Budget 

by Appropriating $7,000 from the Port Reserves for Engineering Support for the 2025 Port 
Infrastructure Development Program Grant Application. City Manager/Port Director. 

 
Item Type: Back Up Memorandum 

Prepared For: Mayor Lord and Homer City Council 

Date: May 14, 2025 

From: Jenny Carroll, Special Projects & Communications Coordinator 

Through: Melissa Jacobsen, City Manager & Bryan Hawkins, Port Director 

 
Summary Statement: The purpose of this Memorandum is to recommend appropriating Port & 
Harbor Reserve Funds for the purpose of developing a Task Order for professional engineering 
services to produce a cost estimate, budget narrative and a scope/schedule work plan required for 
the FY25 Port Infrastructure Development Program (PIDP) grant application.  

Background: The Port and Harbor is developing a 2025 PIDP grant application for construction 
subsidy funds to replace Float System 4 in Homer Harbor. 

The City of Homer has engaged HDR for 2025 PIDP grant-writing support services, including 
producing a Benefit Cost Analysis or a Cost and Schedule Risk Analysis, if necessary. Funding for 
HDR’s services was approved by Ordinance 25-09; Resolution 25-13 approved the Task Order with 
HDR.  

The 2025 PIDP application requires an updated, detailed cost estimate and budget narrative, and 
a revised scope/schedule work plan. After discussion with HDR about including these deliverables 
under their task order, staff determined that contracting with Alaska Harbor Consulting, LLC 
would provide more comprehensive and cost-effective services for developing the detailed cost 
estimate, budget narrative, and scope/schedule work plan required for the 2025 PIDP application.  

Alaska Harbor Consulting brings significant relevant experience to this project, having completed 
the 2022 Homer Harbor Condition Assessment, provided the project cost estimate for the City's 
2023 PIDP grant application, and is currently authorized under Resolution 25-046 (Task Order 2) 
to complete 35% design and permitting of Float System 4 under the Denali Commission grant.  

While Alaska Harbor Consulting's work under Task Order 2 will contribute valuable information to 
support the 2025 PIDP application, the cost estimate, budget narrative and work plan are outside 
of the scope of the Denali Commission approved activities and needs to be contracted for 
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separately. The City seeks Council approval of Port and Harbor Reserve funds to task Alaska 
Harbor Consulting with the deliverables that extend beyond the scope of Task Order 2 to support 
a competitive 2025 PIDP grant application.  

Recommendation:  

Adopt Ordinance 25-42 to appropriate funds needed to develop a Task Order to Alaska Harbors 
Consulting LLC for FY25 PIDP Grant application assistance. If City Council appropriates the funds, 
staff will bring a Resolution to City Council that authorizes a Task Order for HDR services. 

Attached: 

Ordinance 25-09 

Resolution 25-046 
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